
 
 
Inglewood, California 
 
August 31, 1999 
 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Inglewood, California held a regular meeting on Tuesday, 
August 31, 1999 in the Council Chambers in City Hall of said City. 
 
 
 
Following the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of our Country and invocation by 
Reverend Joyce Henderson, First Church of God, Mayor Dorn called the meeting to order 
at the hour of 7:09 p.m. The City Clerk announced the presence of a quorum as follows: 
 
 
 
Present: Mayor Dorn, Council Members Horton, Fernandez and Kirkley;  
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
City officials and personnel present were: 
 
 
 
Hermanita V. Harris City Clerk 
 
Wanda Brown City Treasurer 
 
Joseph T. Rouzan, Jr. CityAdministrator 
 
Charles E. Dickerson City Attorney 
 
Gloria J. McCoy Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn announced that the public hearing would not be held regarding a resolution 
of public necessity to acquire real properties as part of the Airport Noise Mitigation 
Program, that the matter was pulled at the request of Council Member Kirkley. 
 
 



 
Mayor Dorn declared the meeting recessed at the hour of 7:11 p.m. 
 
 
 
* * * * * * * * * *  
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn again called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. with all 
 
Council Members present except Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
134 PUBLIC COMMENTS - AGENDA ITEMS. Mayor Dorn inquired if there were 
any persons present who wished to address the City Council on any item on the agenda. 
 
 
 
Michael Stevens spoke concerning airport funds and sound insulation. 
 
 
 
Maria Bella spoke concerning airport funds and sound insulation. 
 
 
 
Diane Sambrano spoke concerning item no. 19, appointing authority and no. 10, approval 
of plans and specifications for construction of tennis courts and retaining wall in Vincent 
Park. 
 
 
 
Jack Wolfberg spoke concerning item nos. 1, 11, 23, 19, 20, 22 and 30. 
 
 
 
Dr. Mildred McNair spoke concerning item no. 19, appointing authority; no. 10, approval 
of plans and specifications for construction of tennis courts and retaining wall in Vincent 
Park and no. 20, provisional license for Century Gaming Management, Inc. 
 
 
 
Frederick Davis spoke concerning item nos. 8, 9, 15, 20, 21 and 22. 
 



 
 
Paul Russell, District 2, spoke concerning item nos. 16, 2, 28 and 18. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
142.9 PAYMENT OF WARRANTS AND BILLS. It was moved by Council Member 
Fernandez and seconded by Council Member Horton that the demands presented to the 
City Council dated August 26, 1999 in the amount of $1,461,349.84 are hereby approved 
and the City Clerk hereby authorized to certify upon said registers that said demands are 
so approved. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
Due to the overwhelming objection of the public regarding the removal of the public 
hearing from the agenda, the public hearing was held. 
 
 
 
103.3 PUBLIC HEARING HELD - RESOLUTION OF PUBLIC NECESSITY TO 
ACQUIRE PROPERTY AS PART OF THE AIRPORT NOISE MITIGATION 
PROGRAM. The City Clerk announced that the next scheduled matter was a public 
hearing to consider the adoption of Resolution of Public Necessity to acquire property as 
part of the Airport Noise Mitigation Program, that notice of this hearing has been given in 
the time, form and manner as required by law, the affidavit was on file and no 
communication was received on the matter. 
 
 
 



The City Administrative Officer presented staff report dated August 31, 1999 submitting 
background information. 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn ordered the staff report dated August 31, 1999 received and filed. 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn inquired if there were any persons present who wished to address the City 
Council on this matter. 
 
 
 
Resident referred to a meeting where he was told that the City could amend the grant 
regarding easements and requested that the City do that. 
 
 
 
Joyce Alexander, 4th Avenue, commented that she felt what was being done was not 
right. 
 
 
 
Ms. Jackson commented that she did not like the way people were being treated. 
 
 
 
Mildred McNair referred to an article in the newspaper regarding redirecting of planes 
over Inglewood and suggested a town hall meeting to get input to take to Washington. 
 
 
 
Lydia Robinson inquired how the easements came about and requested that a study be 
done. 
 
 
 
Velma Slaughter, District 1, expressed her opinion in opposition to LAX expansion. 
 
 
 
Johnny Williams, District 1, expressed her opinion regarding avigation easements. 
 
 
 



Dr. Marilyn Douroux, District 1, referred to comments made by the Councilman from 
District 1 and requested that he stop telling untruths.  
 
 
 
Nzinga Owolo, District 3, commented that persons elected are not doing what they say 
they are doing and suggested Council amend the agreement regarding avigation 
easements. 
 
 
 
James Patterson, District 1, commented that he agreed with the comments of earlier 
speakers noted that he was against avigation easements. 
 
 
 
Michael Adams, 124 West Kelso, District 3, commented that the airport has already 
expanded and Council should take a strong stand. 
 
 
 
 
 
Mabel Johnson, District 1, commented that the FAA grant regarding sound insulation 
should be amended. 
 
 
 
Michelle Autry, District 4, spoke in opposition to signing avigation easements and 
persons suffering from the effects of toxicity. 
 
 
 
Pastor Isaiah Robinson expressed concern regarding criteria used in determining who 
gets sound insulation and who doesn=t; rethinking designing for impact of airport noise. 
 
 
 
Darryl Kaymac commented on the need for sound insulation, the quality of life, doing 
something positive for the City and the need for compassion and common sense. 
 
 
 
Frederick Davis commented on the Chair addressing the issue rather than Council 
Member Kirkley and signing of avigation easements. 
 



 
 
Ruth Houston, District 1, commented that the residents needed air conditioning with 
insulation. 
 
 
 
Daniel Scott commented on the FAA criteria for sound insulation and noise levels. 
 
 
 
Eric Teasley commented that new sound monitors be installed and a study done.  
 
 
 
Del Anderson spoke concerning the City re-negotiating avigation easement rights. 
 
 
 
Nancy Motan, District 1, referred to an article in the Wave Newspaper and the use of 
LAX money requiring avigation easements. 
 
 
 
Council Member Horton commented that he was pleased persons came out to voice their 
opinions and encouraged everyone to attend a meeting scheduled by Council around 
October 10, 1999. In addition, he gave background on the history of home insulation in 
the City and commented on the noise decibel reduction which has allowed more people to 
get homes insulated. He referred to Title 21 and noted that State Legislators would need 
to amend this. Additionally, he noted that Council has encouraged the City Attorney to 
fight incremental expansion and commented that Council does have authority on how 
funds are spent. Finally, he commented that federal law would have to be notified to have 
the ultimate victory. 
 
 
 
Council Member Fernandez commented that he understood the frustration regarding the 
issue and that a solution is being worked on. Additionally, he commented that it would be 
better to have flights take off from the East. He further commented that everyone needs to 
work together and push for equitable and speedy solution. 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn commented that he had met with Lydia Kennard, the new acting director of 
the airport to discuss expansion and noted that the City has taken a position and doesn=t 
want any more planes flying over this City. He further commented that avigation 



agreements were discussed and it was asked that they be eliminated and a lawsuit may 
have to be filed. Additionally, he pointed out that the City was asking for 25 million 
dollars a year to insulate homes and that staff has been ordered to hire enough personnel 
so that a minimum of 100 homes per month could be insulated. Additionally, he 
commented that 2 million dollars has been requested so that experts can be hired to 
evaluate the pollution the airplanes are causing and that each dime will go towards 
insulation of homes if passed. Finally, he commented that a meeting is planned with the 
FAA staff and the City Administrator to attempt to resolve the issues that have been 
discussed and an elimination of avigation easements is being requested. 
 
 
 
No other persons wishing to address the Council on this matter, Mayor Dorn declared the 
public hearing closed at the hour of 8:32 p.m. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Horton that a resolution 
entitled: 
 
 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD FINDING AND DETERMINING 
THE PUBLIC INTEREST AND NECESSITY FOR ACQUIRING AND 
AUTHORIZING THE CONDEMNATION REAL PROPERTY (ASSESSOR PARCEL 
NUMBERS 403330-002-013, 4030-007-028, 4030-007-029, 4030-007-030, 4030-007-
031, 4030-008-006 4030-008-015 AND 4030-008-016 
 
 
 
not be adopted. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap.  
 
 
 
MINUTES. It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn 
that the minutes of the meeting of August 3, 1999 be approved as recorded. The motion 
was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 



Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
132 SUMMONS AND COMPLAINT. It was moved by Council Member Fernandez, 
seconded by Mayor Dorn and carried that the City Council does hereby approve, ratify 
and confirm the action of the City Clerk in referring to the City's claims administrator, 
Summons and Complaint from the following: 
 
 
 
a) Walter Perez for personal injury on March 22, 1999. 
 
 
 
132 CLAIM. It was moved by Council Member Fernandez, seconded by Mayor Dorn 
and carried that the City Council does hereby approve, ratify and confirm the action of 
the City Clerk in referring to the City's claims administrator, claim from the following: 
 
 
 
a) Mamie Jones for personal injury on July 2, 1999. 
 
 
 
132 CLAIM DENIED. Letter from the City's claims administrator was presented, 
recommending denial of the following claim: 
 
 
 
a) Janice and Aaron Ajiduah for personal injury and property damage on October 8, 
1998. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez, seconded by Mayor Dorn and carried that 
the above listed claim be denied. 
 
 
 
183.50 AWARD OF CONTRACT - ASBESTOS ABATEMENT AND DEMOLITION 
OF VARIOUS STRUCTURES - AGREEMENT NO. 99-404 APPROVED - WILLIAM 
L. OLSON, INC. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending award 



of contract for the AAsbestos and Lead Paint Abatement, Demolition and Removal of All 
Structures at Various Properties in Inglewood. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that the City 
Council does hereby award contract to William L. Olson, Inc. in the amount of $340,000. 
The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
178 ARCO PRODUCTS NATIONAL CRIME DETERENT PROGRAM 
DONATION - RESOLUTION NO. 99-114 ADOPTED - BUDGET AMENDMENT. 
Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented pertaining to the ARCO Products 
National Crime Deterent Program Donation. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that the City 
Council does hereby (a) Accept $10,000 donation from ARCO Products Company; (b) 
Resolution No. 99-114, entitled: 
 
 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, 
CALIFORNIA, AMENDING THE 1998-99 ANNUAL BUDGET 
 
 
 
be adopted and (c) Authorize donated funds to be used to purchase video surveillance 
processing equipment. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 



183.50 PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS APPROVED - BIDS INVITED - CIVIC 
CENTER CHILLER REPLACEMENT. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was 
presented submitting plans and specifications for the Civic Center Chiller Replacement 
Project. General Fund. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that plans 
and specifications entitled: ACivic Center Chiller Replacement Project@ be approved 
and the City Clerk directed to publish notice inviting bids in the time, form and manner 
as required by law. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
Bids will be received to the hour of 11:00 a.m. on October 4, 1999. 
 
 
 
171 CONSTRUCTION OF TENNIS COURTS AND RETAINING WALL IN 
VINCENT PARK. This item was removed from the agenda. 
 
 
 
173.21 SOUTH BAY PRIVATE INDUSTRY COUNCIL APPOINTMENT - 
RATIFIED. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending approval of 
appointment of Jackie Mizell-Burt to the South Bay Private Industry Council. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that the City 
Council does hereby approve, confirm and ratify the appointment of Jackie Mizell-Burt 
to the South Bay Private Industry Council. The motion was carried by the following roll 
call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 



 
 
173 AGREEMENT NO. 99-396 APPROVED - CALIFORNIA STATE 
UNIVERSITY, DOMINGUEZ HILLS. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented 
recommending approval of agreement with California State University, Dominquez Hills, 
not to exceed $8,970 per participant for classroom training individual referrals. Grant 
Funds. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that 
Agreement No. 99-396 with California State University, Dominguez Hills be approved. 
The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
173 AGREEMENT NOS. 99-397 & 99-398 APPROVED - JOBS FOR 
PROGRESS/SER SOUTH BAY AND INGLEWOOD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
(IUSD). Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending approval of 
amendment to Summer Youth Employment and Training Agreement Nos. 99-169 and 
99-170 with Jobs for Progress/SER South Bay and Inglewood Unified School District 
(IUSD) respectively. Grant Funds. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that 
Agreement No. 99-397 with Jobs for Progress/SER South Bay and Agreement No. 99-
398 with Inglewood Unified School District (IUSD) be approved. The motion was 
carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 



173 AGREEMENT NO. 99-399 APPROVED - PROPATH, INC. Staff report dated 
August 31, 1999 was presented recommending approval of agreement renewal with 
Propath, Inc. in the amount of $2,075,239.60. Grant Funds. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that 
Agreement No. 99-399 with Propath, Inc. be approved. The motion was carried by the 
following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
173 AGREEMENT NOS. 99-400 & 99-401 APPROVED - BEYOND SHELTER 
AND WILSHIRE METRO ONE-STOP COMMUNITY CAREER DEVELOPMENT 
INCORPORATED. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending 
approval of work experience non-financial agreements with Beyond Shelter and Wilshire 
Metro One-Stop Community Career Development Incorporated. Grant Funds. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that 
Agreement No. 99-400 with Beyond Shelter and Agreement No. 99-401 with Wilshire 
Metro One-Stop Community Career Development Incorporated be approved. The motion 
was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
100.45 PUBLIC HEARING SET - STREET VACATION PORTAL AVENUE - 
RESOLUTION NO. 99-115 ADOPTED. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was 
presented recommending approval of resolution of intention to vacate Portal Avenue, 
between the northerly City of Inglewood boundary and Arbor Vitae Street. 
 
 
 



It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Council Member Kirkley 
that Resolution No. 99-115, entitled: 
 
 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, 
CALIFORNIA, DECLARING ITS INTENTION TO ORDER THE VACATION OF 
PORTAL AVENUE BETWEEN THE NORTHERLY CITY OF INGLEWOOD 
BOUNDARY AND ARBOR VITAE STREET AND NOTICING A HEARING 
THEREON 
 
 
 
be adopted. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
100.46 PUBLIC HEARING SET - ALLEY VACATION NORTH OF CENTURY 
BOULEVARD - RESOLUTION NO. 99-116 ADOPTED. Staff report dated August 31, 
1999 was presented recommending approval of resolution of intention to vacate portion 
of the alley north of Century Boulevard, between Inglewood and Rosewood Avenues. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Horton and seconded by Council Member Fernandez 
that Resolution No. 99-116, entitled: 
 
 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, 
CALIFORNIA, DECLARING ITS INTENTION TO ORDER THE VACATION OF A 
PORTION OF THE ALLEY NORTH OF CENTURY BOULEVARD, BETWEEN 
INGLEWOOD AVENUE AND ROSEWOOD AVENUE AND NOTICING A 
HEARING THEREON 
 
 
 
be adopted. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 



 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
214.1 PARKING METER RATE INCREASE. At the request of Mayor Dorn, this item 
was removed from the agenda. 
 
 
 
214.1 ORDINANCE NO. 99-23 ADOPTED - APPOINTING AUTHORITY. It was 
moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Fernandez that Ordinance No. 
99-23, entitled: 
 
 
 
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, CALIFORNIA AMENDING 
INGLEWOOD MUNICIPAL CODE SECTION 2-155 
 
 
 
which was introduced at the meeting held August 24, 1999 be adopted. The motion was 
carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
184.3 AGREEMENT NO. 99-402 APPROVED - CENTURY GAMING 
MANAGEMENT, INC. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented requesting 
approval of a provisional license for Century Gaming Management, Inc. to operate the 
card club. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Fernandez that 
Agreement No. 99-402 with Century Gaming Management, Inc. be approved. The 
motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 



 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
210.1 AGREEMENT NO. 99-403 APPROVED - CITY OF LOMITA. Staff report 
dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending approval of lease agreement with 
the City of Lomita for 155 acre feet of West Coast Basin water rights for the 1999-2000 
pumping year. 
 
 
 
 
 
It was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor Dorn that 
Agreement No. 99-403 with the City of Lomita be approved. The motion was carried by 
the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
178 POLICE BUILDING MODIFICATIONS. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was 
presented recommending an increase in Agreement No. 98-433 with EMS Construction 
Company in an amount not to exceed $12,000 for Police Building Modifications. COPS 
Grant Funds. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Fernandez that the City 
Council does hereby increase Agreement No. 98-433 with EMS Construction Company 
in an amount not to exceed $12,000 for modifications to the Police Building. The motion 
was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 



 
 
151 RECEPTION FOR GOVERNOR ACHIKE U. UDENWA OF THE STATE OF 
IMO, NIGERIA. Staff report dated August 31, 1999 was presented recommending that 
the City Council accept an invitation from Senator Diane Feinstein=s Office and 
Governor Gray Davis= office to host a reception for the Governor of the State of Imo, 
Nigeria on Wednesday, September 8, 1999. General Fund. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Kirkley that the City 
Council does hereby accept an invitation from senator Dianne Feinstein=s Office and 
Governor Gray Davis= office to host a reception for the Governor of the State of Imo, 
Nigeria. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
101 VERBAL REPORTS - CITY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER. The City 
Administrative Officer commented that a Y2K seminar was held on Thursday at 
Hollywood park and there would probably be another one with the community within the 
next 30 days to give them information about what is happening with the City. He noted 
that it was important to get things to protect the home. He further announced the first 
public budget meetings on September 1, 1999 from 2:00 -5:00 p.m. and a follow-up on 
Thursday from 6:00-9:00 p.m. Additionally, he commented that information will be sent 
to Council on September 3, 1999 and for formal discussion, on September 7, 1999. 
Finally, he pointed out that many comments were made regarding airport expansion and 
noted that he had met on several occasions with the FAA, a very strong political entity. 
He encouraged persons to attend the airport meetings to voice their concerns. 
 
 
 
125 VERBAL REPORTS - CITY ATTORNEY. The City Attorney commented that 
he had been requested to respond to inquiries relative to Boards and Commissions as to 
residency requirements and limitations on boards He commented that residency of the 
district is required for the Library Board, Parking and Traffic Commission, Charter Study 
Committee and Parks and Recreation Commission; that it was not necessary to live in the 
district to serve on the Planning and Zoning Board and Construction Appeals Board; that 
residency in the City is required to serve on the Aviation Commission; that no residency 
is required to serve on the Housing Advisory Commission and Youth Commission. 
Additionally, in reference to eligibility to serve on more than one Board or Commission, 



he commented that no general prohibition limits service on more than one Board or 
Commission. 
 
 
 
126.2 VERBAL REPORTS - CITY CLERK. The City Clerk commented that the 
Management Information Systems Department has completed the web page for the City 
Clerk=s Office and persons will be able to obtain the current agenda and minutes. The 
website address is www.cityofinglewood.org. 
 
 
 
219 VERBAL REPORTS - CITY TREASURER. The City Treasurer announced that 
she had attended the National Treasurer=s Association meeting in Salt Lake City on 
August 22-25 and served as a moderator. She commented that her primary reason for 
attending was a symposium preparing RFP=s for banking proposals as well as current 
investment strategies and cash management. Finally, she noted that she would be hosting 
a final planning and retirement symposium with the Chamber and the Red Cross. 
 
 
 
127.2 COUNCIL INITIATIVES: 
 
 
 
ORDINANCE BY COUNCIL MEMBER FERNANDEZ AMENDING SECTION 5-19.4 
(a)(2) OF THE INGLEWOOD MUNICIPAL CODE PERTAINING TO AMMUNITION 
SALES AND RECORD KEEPING - ORDINANCE NO. 99-24 INTRODUCED. (Held 
from the meeting of August 24, 1999). The City Clerk read the title of Ordinance No. 99-
24; whereupon it was moved by Council Member Fernandez and seconded by Mayor 
Dorn that further reading be waived. The motion was carried by the following roll call 
vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
Thereupon, Ordinance No. 99-24, entitled: 
 
 
 



AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, CALIFORNIA, AMENDING 
CHAPTER 5 OF THE INGLEWOOD MUNICIPAL CODE BY ESTABLISHING AN 
EXCEPTION TO THE AMMUNITION SALES RECORD KEEPING 
REQUIREMENTS OF I.M.C. SECTION 5-19.4 
 
 
 
was introduced by Council Member Fernandez. 
 
 
 
ORDINANCE BY MAYOR DORN AMENDING CHAPTER 5 OF THE INGLEWOOD 
MUNICIPAL CODE PERTAINING TO ANTI-LOITERING - ORDINANCE NO. 99-25 
INTRODUCED. The City Clerk read the title of Ordinance No. 99-25; whereupon it was 
moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Fernandez that further reading 
be waived. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
Thereupon, Ordinance No. 99-25, entitled: 
 
 
 
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, CALIFORNIA, AMENDING 
CHAPTER 5 OF THE INGLEWOOD MUNICIPAL CODE 
 
 
 
was introduced by Mayor Dorn. 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION BY MAYOR DORN SUPPORTING EFFORTS TO GAIN A 
NATIONAL HOLIDAY IN HONOR OF THE AMOTHER OF CIVIL RIGHTS,@ 
ROSA PARKS - RESOLUTION NO. 99-117 ADOPTED. It was moved by Mayor Dorn 
and seconded by Council Member Horton that Resolution No. 99-117, entitled: 
 
 
 
 



 
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF INGLEWOOD, 
CALIFORNIA, SUPPORTING THE ROSA PARKS NATIONAL HOLIDAY 
CAMPAIGN 
 
 
 
be adopted. The motion was carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
BOARDS AND COMMISSION 
 
 
 
114.22 APPOINTMENT TO AVIATION COMMISSION. Upon the recommendation of 
Council Member Fernandez, Mayor Dorn appointment Leticia Victorina as a member of 
the Aviation Commission representing Councilmanic District No. 3 for the term ending 
April, 2003. 
 
 
 
It was moved by Mayor Dorn and seconded by Council Member Fernandez that the City 
Council does hereby approve, ratify and confirm the appointment. The motion was 
carried by the following roll call vote: 
 
Ayes: Council Members Horton, Fernandez, Kirkley and Mayor Dorn; 
 
Noes: None; 
 
Absent: Council Member Dunlap. 
 
 
 
127.2 COUNCIL INITIATIVES: 
 
 
 
Council Member Horton: 
 



 
 
Reported that the proposal to re-direct traffic over the City, reported in the Daily Breeze 
 
on August 24, 1999 has been defeated.  
 
 
 
Commented that Crystal Stairs asked him to report a meeting at the Inglewood Lecture 
 
Hall on Tuesday, October 12, 1999 from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. to discuss Proposition 10.  
 
Reported he had a meeting with the Community Conservationist Institute which plans 
 
to develop a major park in the Baldwin area. 
 
 
 
Reported that his appointee to the Aviation Commission, represented by Dr. Van Putten, 
 
attended a meeting with the Mayor Gordon of the City of El Segundo to work in 
 
elimination of the avigation easements and invited residents to bring the energy exhibited 
at the meeting to an airport meeting scheduled on September 7, 1999.  
 
Additionally, he reported that the airport is looking to divert their small planes to other 
 
areas and encouraged everyone to work together. 
 
 
 
Council Member Fernandez: 
 
 
 
Commented that there is an issue regarding a breakdown in communications on  
 
procedure for a Saturday pickup with trash and requested that the process be  
 
explained in the next edition of the Inglewood News in English and Spanish. 
 
 
 
Council Member Kirkley: 
 
 



 
Commented that the parks and engineering personnel have come up with a good plan  
 
for the park and noted that it will be presented to the Council next week. He also  
 
noted that they will be moving forth with renovation and opening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn: 
 
 
 
Commented that the City has requested permission from the federal government to use  
 
CDBG funds and FAA funds for other than low income and noted that the City was 
denied 
 
use of set-aside funds. Additionally, he commented that the City has requested its 
 
lobbyist to assist through legislation in using CDBG funds and set aside funds for  
 
other than low income. 
 
 
 
Thanked the block clubs who held their meetings this past Saturday noting that he  
 
was pleased to have attended two of the meetings. He commented that he 
 
had gotten the impression that many of the residents are not informed as to what 
 
Council is doing regarding issues and do not know that Council has ordered staff 
 
to hire more personnel so that a minimum of 100 homes a month can be insulated. 
 
He also noted that a decision has been made to use all FAA monies for sound  
 
insulation only. Additionally, he requested that the City Administrator notify the 
residents 
 
by mail regarding the City=s opposition to airport expansion, air conditioning at time 



 
of insulation, elimination of avigation easements, a regular meeting with LAX regarding 
 
the aforementioned and a request for $25 million dollars a year to enhance the insulation 
 
program so that outside personnel can be hired. Finally, he noted that a request had 
been 
 
made to lower noise decibels. 
 
 
 
134 PUBLIC REMARKS. Mayor Dorn inquired if there were any persons present 
who wished to address the City Council on any matter connected with City business not 
elsewhere considered on the agenda. 
 
 
 
Joyce Smith spoke concerning re-doing the sound insulation program with input from 
homeowners, discontinuing insulation until a new program is formulated, installing new 
monitors and the City being demanding instead of asking. 
 
 
 
Linda Smith spoke concerning avigation easements and sound insulation. 
 
 
 
Nzinga Owolo spoke concerning land acquisition. 
 
 
 
Paul Russell, District 2, spoke concerning the public hearing on land acquisition and 
noticing the public regarding the matter being pulled, people who appeared to be heard, 
the Inglewood News rack in the main library, ordinance regarding anti-gang, parking 
ordinance; thanked the City Clerk and the MIS Department for the web page. 
 
 
 
Jack Wolfberg spoke concerning the meeting being adjourned in memory of Kim Perrot 
and extended his condolences to Council Member Fernandez for his loss. 
 
 
 
Michael Benbow spoke concerning those concerns that have already been addressed and 
being proactive. 



 
 
 
Resident spoke concerning the turn around on avigation easements. 
 
 
 
Constance Frazier spoke concerning sound insulation and depreciation of property. 
 
 
 
Mildred McNair spoke concerning the resolution supporting a national holiday in honor 
of Rosa Parks. 
 
 
 
Mayor Dorn left the Council Chambers at the hour of 9:24 p.m and returned 
 
at 9:34 p.m. 
 
Velma Slaughter, District 1, spoke concerning the Y2K meeting at Hollywood Park 
casino and other organizations that attended the meeting and presented information. In 
addition, she spoke concerning information given by LAX regarding airport expansion. 
 
 
 
Diane Sambrano spoke concerning the TV cameras present at the meeting. 
 
 
 
Michael Hirsch spoke concerning the public hearing regarding acquisition of land for 
noise mitigation and his interest in the problems that have evolved. 
 
 
 
Maria Bella referred to comments made before her and spoke concerning paying for 
foreign dignitaries, a certain Council member not having an open door policy. 
 
 
 
Michelle Autry, District 4, spoke concerning contaminants, pollutants and their effects. 
 
 
 



Marilyn Douroux, District 1, spoke concerning the City Administrator=s effort in 
bringing people out regarding the Y2K situation and comments made by a previous 
speaker. 
 
 
 
Michael Stevens spoke concerning persons who came to the meeting, amending the grant 
application for money to be used for sound insulation and homes that have been insulated 
in El Segundo. 
 
 
 
Elizabeth Khoury, District 1, spoke concerning block club meetings attended by Council 
Member from District 1, substations as reported by Council Member from District 1, jobs 
promised to the residents and insulation in El Segundo. 
 
 
 
Frederick Davis spoke concerning rezoning of Lockhaven and the Oversight Committee 
for schools. 
 
 
 
There being no further business to be presented, Mayor Dorn declared the meeting 
adjourned in memory of Kim Perrot and Hilda Ross at the hour of 10:01 p.m. 
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City Clerk  
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